May 2020

2

Inside this issue:

Know Where to Look

God is an Open Book if You

By Pastor Chris	
Updates on BSLC Worship and Activities	2
BSLC Offers Online Giving	2
Stay Connected to BSLC	3
BSLC Treasurer's Report	3
Volunteers Appreciated	3
Clubs and Service Groups	4
Upcoming Bible Studies	4
Are You Dressed for Your Own Pity Party? By Pastor Brian	5
Main Street Living North	5
Easter Flowers	6
Do You Buy from Amazon?	6
Graduation Plans Needed	7
VBS Postponed Until August	7
Confirmands' Faith Essays	7
GLS Tuition Scholarships	7
Sunday School Thank You	7
Wallum Scholarship Fund	7

Summer Office Hours

9:30-1:30 p.m. Mon. - Thurs. Please call ahead on Friday to be sure someone is around.

OUR MISSION
is to share
God's message,
to grow in our
faith, to love and
serve others.

God is an Open Book if You Know Where to Look

By Pastor Chris

A lot of discussions these days center around our binge-watching habits. I hear it almost every day: "Now that you have more time on your hands, what are you watching?"

I have a better question: Have Netflix, Amazon, Hulu or Apple TV broken the doldrums of social distancing and sheltering? Have old sporting events or episodes of Tiger King enriched your at-home life in meaningful ways beyond fodder for small talk or passing the time?

You want an amazing story? Open your Bible and start reading. It begins with the true narrative of God bringing everything into existence by the power of His word. After six days, God declares his work "very good" and mankind enjoys a perfect life and full communion with God. Unfortunately, mankind manages to ruin the whole thing, but God promises to restore what has been broken. In fact, God remains with His people during the course of human history to save mankind from itself, as well as from everlasting sin and death.

(Continued on Page 2.)

Special Voters' Meeting May 4 via Zoom

Because of the increasing economic challenges in the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic, Beautiful Savior has applied for approximately \$48,000 in loan/grant money through the Payroll Protection Program of the recently approved federal CARES Act to help our congregation navigate an expected significant budget shortfall this year.

Although we applied for this grant without voter approval due to time constraints and in an effort to ensure participation in this program, Beautiful Savior will be holding a special voters' meeting at Monday, May 4, to discuss and decide how much of this money (if any) should be used.

Please note that we will not use any of these funds without voter approval. In the eventuality that our voters reject the idea of using these funds, we will simply pay back the money immediately after receiving it.

This meeting will be done via Zoom. Simply log onto a computer and place the following link in your browser https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85633347068 . For those of you using a mobile phone, download the Zoom app and enter meeting number 85633347068, Password: 137242. Please try to attend this important virtual meeting. Thanks.

BSLC Worship Services available on:

YouTube at www.youtube.com search for Beautiful Savior Fargo Facebook at www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo Beautiful Savior website www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com Sermons are available as podcasts on Spotify and iTunes Go to the Spotify or iTunes app and search for Beautiful Savior Fargo

God is an Open Book if You Know Where to Look

(Continued from Page 1.)

Most of us have missed quite a few chapters or episodes from this remarkable story. We may not even dwell on how we fit into it all, but God is an open book if you know where to look. The Scriptures are a gift from above. The power of salvation for all who believe. God's Spirit-inspired, inerrant Word that comes directly from the creator of the Universe to tell you just how much He loves you. God's Word ranks among the most precious gifts ever given because it's all about THE most precious gift ever given: Jesus Christ, who suffered, died and rose so that your sins could be forgiven.

Now that we have more time on our hands, God's people can binge and dive into something that really matters.

You want truth? You want answers to humanity's deepest questions? You want consolation and hope to calm your worst fears? You want to hear God speak directly to you? You want something through which God grants His Holy Spirit? Dive into God's Word. There is more to it than information or passing the time. This story is your reality through faith. And one day, you will live it in its fullness. Revelation 21 speaks of how when Christ returns visibly, God will dwell with His people in a world without death or mourning or crying or pain.

Yet even in the present, the faithful live in the joy of the story of their restoration. Jesus proclaims "It is done. I am the Alpha and the Omega, the Beginning and the End. To the thirsty I will give water without cost from the spring of the water of life. Those who are victorious will inherit all this, and I will be their God and they will be my children," (Rev. 21:6-7).

Paster Chris

Updates on BSLC Worship and Activities

The pastors and elders at Beautiful Savior have decided to extend the suspension of our in-person activities, including Bible studies and worship, through Saturday, May 23.

Beautiful Savior tentatively plans to begin live, in-person worship services again Sunday, May 24, but will limit the number of people worshipping at one time to 50 people. Following federal, state and local guidelines, we will seek to combine service with safety. We will offer services at 8:30 and 10 a.m. on Sundays through the summer until further notice as well as 7 p.m. on Wednesdays through Aug. 26, to accommodate our members. Please sign up on our website click on the "Worship" tab or call the office to sign up to attend a service. Our services will continue to be available online.

Individual small groups also may resume activities at the church on May 24 and following.

We pray that you will continue to follow safety protocol and social distancing guidelines. If you are among vulnerable populations, please exercise caution when deciding to come to church. If you are feeling ill or have any symptoms related to coronavirus, please stay home for the safety and welfare of others!

Electronic Giving and GivePlus Mobile App

Thank you for your generous response in moving to electronic giving. We have seen a noticeable increase in members who have signed up for electronic giving since mid-March. We appreciate your ongoing support of Beautiful Savior. Not signed up yet? Visit our website's home page, scroll down and click the "Give Now" button. You have the option to set up recurring or one-time gifts to the general fund, Restore His House, building fund or Grace Lutheran School. You can choose to give through your checking or saving accounts or by credit or debit card.

You can now give securely on your smart phone! Just download the "Vanco GivePlus" mobile app on your smartphone, search for churches by zip code 58103, then choose Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church and start giving! Just like the online website, you can set up an account so you can see your giving history. You can give by credit card, debit card or thru your checking or savings account. It's that simple!

If you have already donated via the online giving option on our website, you can log in with the same email address and password that you used on the website and can access your account via the Mobile App.



Stay Connected to God's Gifts

WE WILL BEGIN TO GATHER IN SMALL GROUPS WITHIN THE WALLS OF OUR CHURCH BUILDING, BEGINNING MAY 24!

ONLINE WORSHIP - Beautiful Savior will continue to offer worship service for those who do not want to gather in groups. Our services will be posted online. The videos of our services are being uploaded to YouTube at www.youtube.com search for Beautiful Savior Fargo, Facebook at www.facebook.com/
BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo and the church website at www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com on the home page or click on the "Worship" tab and choose "Video Worship Services." Worship Bulletins are available on our website to help you follow the order of service. It is available on the home page or click on the "Worship" tab and choose "Bulletins."

SERMONS - The audio for all sermons is available on our website and as podcasts on Spotify and iTunes. Go to the Spotify or iTunes app and search for "Beautiful Savior Fargo" and click on "Follow." Look for the podcast with the picture of our stained-glass window at the front of our church.

WORSHIP SERVICES ON DVD - Having trouble accessing our worship services online? Beautiful Savior now will offer present and past services on DVDs at no cost. We want to ensure that all our members have access to God's gifts. If you would like to begin receiving our services this way, please call the office at 293-1047 or email office@bslcfargo.com.

THE LORD'S SUPPER - Pastors will be available Monday through Friday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Please call ahead for an appointment.

THURSDAY MORNING WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY - Meets at 9 a.m. via Zoom. If you are interested in joining the group, please contact Shirley Elsner, Loretta Swanson or the church office.

SUNDAY SCHOOL - Beautiful Savior has Sunday school lessons available for families. If parents need help teaching the lesson, join the online Bible adult study at 9:30 a.m. Sunday.

DEVOTIONS - Watch Facebook Live every Friday as our pastors will post new devotions weekly until May 22 when we resume in-person services.

CHILDREN'S MESSAGE - Watch Facebook Live every Tuesday as Pastor Brian will post new children's messages weekly.

OFFERING - Please remember Beautiful Savior with your tithes and offerings. Consider mailing in your offerings, using Simply Giving, donating online at the Beautiful Savior website by clicking the "Give Now" button or by using the GivePlus Mobile App. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our financial secretary Beth Gustafson at 239-9090.

DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO SHOP FOR YOUR GROCERIES? - Any vulnerable BSLC members who need assistance getting groceries, please call the church office. We have volunteers willing to shop for you and deliver groceries to your door.

HELP FOR CONNECTING TO BSLC RESOURCES ONLINE - If you need technical assistance to access the online materials, we have volunteers who will provide support at no cost to you. Support will be available on nights and weekends, but call the church office anytime at 293-1047, and we will get back to you when we can. All requests for technical assistance should come through the church office.

BSLC Treasurer's Report				
General Operating Fund				
Oper. Fund	<u>March</u>	YTD		
Contributions	\$34,038	93,162		
Expense	28,096	104,787		
Surplus/ (Shortfall)	5,942	(11,625)		

Volunteers Appreciated

Thank you to all the volunteers who "make things happen" at Beautiful Savior. We appreciate everything you do from educating our youth, serving on boards or service groups, music ministry, cleaning the yard, building or office help to social media posts. We are grateful for your service to your church family and the Lord!

Clubs and Service Groups



Service Group - We will not be meeting this month. Our group for May will not be needed this month. Stay tuned for further details regarding how and when we will resume fellowship. Our June group will be the letter A-Bo with captain Andrea Olson. She will call you asking for treats or help with other events. Thanks for your patience and understanding.

Elders - At least one of our elders are here every Sunday morning. They greet members and visitors, help the pastor with any needs and see that all goes well. If you have any concerns for our church, please talk to head elder Adam Tykwinski or any of the elders.

Gold Club - We will not be meeting this month.
Gold Club is a time to get together and enjoy a potluck meal and some fellowship. Gold Club is for everyone, so feel free to join us for food, faith and fellowship. Stay tuned for further details regarding how and when we will resume.

Quilting and Fellowship - Quilting will not meet this month. Being a quilter is not a requirement. We donate quilts to local organizations and sell them to members. If there is a silent auction, we are happy to donate a quilt. If you have any questions, please call Donna Ceroll at 232-2464. Stay tuned for further details regarding how and when we will resume.

BSLC Coffee Club - BSLC members, men and women of any age are invited to gather at 9 a.m. on Friday mornings at Randy's, 2130 University Drive S., Fargo. Stay tuned for further details regarding when we will resume.

Beautiful Garden - The fourth annual Beautiful Garden at Beautiful Savior is looking for gardeners to help plant, nurture and enjoy fresh produce! We come together around 5-5:30 p.m. and just start working with whatever needs to be done for the week! We gather two to four times per month, but you are welcome to come anytime that works with your schedule. We need to be cautious though and practice social distancing when working together.

We are looking to have compost spread and work up the garden plots and be ready to plant by mid-May. If you are interested, please send your name and email to: tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com and we'll get you added to the list!!

LWML News - The LWML will meet at 6 p.m. on Thursday, May 21 via Zoom.

Eastern Zone Spring Event: This event has been canceled due to Covid-19. In its place, a gathering for Orphan Grain Train will take place. They are in need of the following gently used clothing and shoes, clean and in wearable condition:

- Children's shirts, pants, shorts
- Women's shirts, pants, shorts
- Men's shirts, pants, shorts
- Men's, women's & children's shoes

Also needed are new bath towels and washcloths for hygiene kits. Cloth diapers, diaper pins, receiving blankets, infant sleepers and small onesies for layette kits.

Please drop off in the church lobby before May 15.

2020 LWML ND District Convention:

Because of Covid-19, it has been decided by the LWML ND District Board of Directors that the 2020 in-person convention will not be held on June 26-28. There will be voting by mail for the delegates. The 2022 convention will be held in Fargo June 24-26. Our zone will remain in charge with the same theme.



Upcoming Bible Studies

9:30 a.m. Sunday morning Bible study via Zoom through May 17 - Beautiful Savior has moved to a united curriculum; all grade levels, even adults, will study the same Bible lesson every Sunday in hopes that it will foster discussion between members and equip families for faith formation at home.

7 p.m. Tuesday Bible study - Miracles Bible Study: Will resume May 26.

9 a.m. Thursday Women's Bible study via Zoom: "Isaiah, Trusting God in Troubled Times" - In Isaiah, you'll discover that trouble and suffering are nothing new to God's people. Isaiah raises a loud cry for revival amid a rotting society. Isaiah firmly believes that God can triumph even in the worst of times. Join us as we dig deep into the message of repentance, forgiveness and hope. You'll find comfort for coping with your own troubled times.



Are You Dressed for Your Own Pity Party?

By Pastor Brian

"Answer me when I call, O God of my righteousness!" (Psalm 4:1a). This Psalm is a bedtime prayer, and an upset one at that. The psalmist is churning over some interpersonal strife. Whether you are a morning or an evening person, you probably have a time of day when you wear down and grumble because someone's bugging you and dress for your own pity party.

The psalmist thinks it through. "You have given me relief when I was in distress," (Psalm 4:1b). He bases his prayer upon God's help in the past; just so, you, as a follower of Christ, reflect on past interpersonal conflicts that the Spirit of Christ has turned into reconciliation. "Be gracious to me and hear my prayer!" (Psalm 4:1c). Help me as you have helped me.

It's tough when you can't sleep because of interpersonal conflict. I know that personally! "Be angry, and do not sin; ponder in your own hearts on your beds and be silent," (Psalm 4:4). Could it be that I'm a contributor to the interpersonal problem me dwell in safety." that has me so disgruntled? Should I stop tossing and turning now, give it to God in

"I will lie down and sleep in peace, for you alone, O LORD, make

repentance, and resolve to work toward a solution tomorrow? When I'm on my bed, shouldn't I look up and be completely honest before God? "Offer right sacrifices, and put your trust in the Lord," (Psalm 4:5).

So, when you take off your work clothes (or change from one set of PJ's to the next) and get ready for bed, take off any self-righteousness that shows up as self-pity. "Jesus, Thy blood and righteousness / My beauty are, my glorious dress." (LSB Hymn 563 v. 1). Then put your head on the pillow with this thought: "In peace I will both lie down and sleep; for you alone, O Lord, make me dwell in safety," (Psalm 4:8).



"Main Street Living North" TV Program News

"Coronavirus" and "COVID-19" are likely the two

most often heard words during the past month or two! My hope is that you and your loved ones have been and will continue to be spared from this pandemic. Perhaps these times have already or will provide special opportunities to minister to others in the name of Christ!



Also during this time of social distancing, we hope that in addition to your own congregation's live-streaming and podcasts of worship services, that you've included the TV and internet ministry of MSLN TV to hear God's faith-strengthening word.

Please continue to share information about our LCMS Main Street Living media ministry with others. In addition to being broadcast each Sunday morning, you can view all archived programs anytime at www.mainstreetliving.com – then click on the link under the picture identified as North (Fargo).

May pastors and sermons are as follows:

May 3: Rev. Chris Waldvogel, Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church, Fargo, presents the message: "Our Suffering Shepherd" based on 1 Peter 2:18-25. This Is The Life program is "The Big Little Lie."

May 10: Rev. Andrew Ratcliffe, St. Paul's Lutheran Church, Perham, MN, presents the message: "A Life of Worship" based on 1 Peter 2:2-10. This is the Life program is: "To the End of Time."

May 17: Rev. Matt Tooman, Immanuel Lutheran Church, Wahpeton, presents the message: "You Need the Holy Spirit," based on John 14:15-21. This Is The Life program is: "A Face from the Past."

May 24: Rev. Jim Meyer (CRM), St. John's Lutheran Church, Thief River Falls, MN, presents the message: "Are You In?" based on John 17:1-11. This Is The Life program is: "Love is Not Enough."

May 31: Rev. Allen Kramp, Trinity Lutheran Church, Hope, and St. John Lutheran Church, Hillsboro, presents the message: "Rejoice in the Spirit of God's outpouring in Jesus!" based on Acts 2:1-21. This Is The Life program is: "A Different Way."

Easter Flowers ***

Lily Placed by:

Sue & Steve Buth
Joan Fiechtner
Chris & LaVon Johnson
Kathy Johnson
Dale & Polly Olson
Terry & Margie Opp

Begonia Placed by:

Glen & Jodi Haekenkamp
Don & Pam Hartwig
James Johnson
Joe & Lori Pytlik
Brian, Rochelle, Davis,
Bennet & Ellie Rieck
Dave & Kim Scheer
Gary & Maggie Stende
Lynn & Arla Strege
Pastor Chris & Jamie Waldvogel

Kalanchoe Placed by:

Hope Adam Al & Jane Kunkel Joe & Lori Pytlik Kim, Jack & Noah Ternes Jim & Vickie Willprecht

Cyclamen Placed by:

Pat Ensrud Don & Pam Hartwig Amanda Petter Loretta Swanson In Memory of:

Grandson Landen
Gerry Fiechtner
Our Grandparents
Pastor Charles Johnson
Frieda Steinke
Our Parents

In Memory of:

Father Edwin Haekenkamp Brian Hartwig Gayle Johnson Loren Thalmann Larry Rieck

David Jr.
Our Parents
Loved ones that passed away
Carl & Suzie Waldvogel

In Memory of:

Brittany Wendt, Madix's Mom Our Parents Our Grandparents Duane Matzke George & Shirley Kram Lloyd & Bonnie Willprecht

In Memory of:

Rodney Ensrud Kevin Hartwig Lee Crabtree Nikki Anderson Lily Placed by:

Larry & Janet Bartz Steve & Sue Buth

Joan Fiechtner

Kyle & Shayla Loecker

Begonia Placed by:

Bridget Belter
Wanda Roesler
Greg & Mary Seiffert
Greg & Mary Seiffert
Kim, Jack & Noah Ternes
Pastor Chris & Jamie Waldvogel

Kalanchoe Placed by:

Greg & Mary Seiffert Greg & Mary Seiffert

Cyclamen Placed by:

Gene & Denise Doeling

Glen & Jodi Haekenkamp Ian, Evan & Cooper Pytlik Mark & Kay Osman Mike & Mardi Schlichtmann

Mike & Judy Sellden

In Honor of:

Health care professionals Grandchildren Arianna, Andrew, AJ & Matt Children, Grandchildren & Great Grandchildren Our Family

In Honor of:

BSLC Thursday Bible study Family Ddubya Bryan & Maria Joyce Matzke Our Children

In Honor of:

Chris, Miranda & Leo Nana

In Honor of:

Pastors, BSLC staff & volunteers Granddaughter Madeline Our Grandparents Twin Grandsons Leo & Henry Children Kayla, Morgan & Adam Our Family

Please Update Your Information

If you have moved, dropped your landline or have a new phone number, please let the church office know. If we don't have your



current information, we are unable to reach our members. You can call or email the church office with the new information.

Also if you go to the lakes for the summer, please let the church office know. Newsletters cannot be forwarded, and the church is charged 61 cents each time one comes back. By letting the office know, a newsletter can be e-mailed to you each month until you return home. Thanks!

Do you buy from Amazon?

The AmazonSmile Foundation will donate .5 percent of your purchase price to the charitable organization of your choice. Choose "Fargo Beautiful Savior" to locate us. For more information go to http://smile.amazon.com/about

Thank You

Thank you for your many expressions of caring and especially for your prayers during my recent prostate cancer surgery and on-going recovery! As I write this on April 8, I can report that I am undergoing additional treatment as unfortunately the surgery did not get all of the cancer and so continued prayers will be much appreciated. Pray also that God will redeem and make use of this experience according to His good and gracious will. (Romans 8:28).

Ken Koehler

High School Seniors: Graduation Plans and Pictures Needed

Do you have a youth who will graduate from high school this spring? Beautiful Savior would like to know their future plans. Please e-mail an update and a picture to the church office at office@bslcfargo.org. There will be a short article on our seniors in our June newsletter.

Confirmands' Confession of Faith Essays

Congregations in the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod take various approaches to ensure that confirmands understand the faith into which they are baptized and will publicly confess and profess as their own on Confirmation Day. The tradition at Beautiful Savior is for confirmands to write a confession of faith that will be read publicly during our midweek Lenten services. Because of the coronavirus epidemic and the suspension of in-person activities and worship services, the 2020 confirmation class did not read their essays this year. However, we have recorded the essays and made them available on our website. Please take time to listen to the essays in support of our confirmands. Pray they may continue to grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ and in communion with Christ's church to receive His gifts of Word and Sacrament. Please go to www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com/confirmationessays to listen.

Sunday School Thank You

A huge thank you to all our teachers and assistants for teaching our youth this year. We hope you have a good summer and will be ready to come back to help with VBS in August.

Vacation Bible School Postponed until August

Due to ongoing changes and concerns about the coronavirus, VBS is being postponed until August. The exact dates will be determined at a later date. With everything that is going on with COVID-19, it is too difficult to plan, coordinate and recruit volunteers. Thank you for understanding and being flexible during this fluid time. If you would be interested in helping with VBS, please talk to Bobbi Hestdalen or Pastor Brian.

BSLC Offers Scholarships for Grace Lutheran School

Want to reinforce what your child is learning in church and Sunday school? Beautiful Savior's partner school, Grace Lutheran, has entered its open enrollment period. With a 97 percent satisfaction rate, this Christ-centered school offers classes from pre-k to eighth grade. BSLC offers up to 60 percent tuition remission -- based on the number of children from BSLC attending the school. If you would like to apply for tuition remission from BSLC for the upcoming 2020-2021 school year, the form is available on the church website under the Resources/Forms tab or you may call the office and request an application. Please fill it out and return it to the church as soon as possible. For more information about the school, please call 232-7747.

Harlan and Esther Wallum Scholarship Fund

Are you thinking about where you or your children may go for college? Consider one of our LCMS universities. Grants are available to assist youth and adults who wish to begin or continue their education from an LCMS university or seminary. Applications are available in the church office.

May Youth Events

UPCOMING BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES: Join us for fun and fellowship!

Wednesday, May 6 - from 7:30-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12 via Zoom.

Wednesday, May 13 - from 7:30-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12 via Zoom.

Wednesday, **May 20 -** from 7:30-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12 via Zoom.

Wednesday, May 27 - from 8-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12 via Zoom.

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH

2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND 58103

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Contact Us

PHONE: (701) 293-1047

EMAIL: office@bslcfargo.org

WEB: www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com

FACEBOOK: www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo

Office Hours

9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday

Pastor Chris and Pastor Brian are also available by appointment.

Worship Schedule

ENLIGHTEN is a

Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church.

monthly publication of

Sunday Worship at 8:15 and 10:45 a.m. Sunday School and Adult Bible Study 9:30 a.m.

Holy Communion is celebrated on the first, third and fifth Sundays of each month.

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Fargo, ND 58102 Permit No. 1068 Ghost No. 80108

Pastor	Council Members			Board of Elders			
Chris Waldvogel							
701-293-1047	Chairman:	Denise Doeling	238-1321	A-Bo	Paul Asche	361-6960	
701-893-6995	Vice-Chair:	Mike Schlichtmann	1 552-0380	Br-D	Lloyd Jemtrud	799-7450	
Associate Pastor	Treasurer:	Craig Hashbarger	541-0930	E-G	Rich Beaver	371-9077	
Brian Shane	Secretary:	Kayla Muehler	899-4504	H-K	Joe Pytlik	261-5943	
701-293-1047	Properties:	Vacant		L-N	Mike Sellden	235-5828	
314-532-0012	Education:	Bobbi Hestdalen	540-2218	O-R	Adam Tykwinski	793-8170	
Administrative Assistant	Stewardship:	Jennifer Krause	287-8627	S	Dave Hohn	205-6881	
Kim Scheer	Evangelism:	Tim Deitemeyer	793-2220	T-Z	Scott Persoon	219-0399	
701-293-1047	For a state of the			ast name			

Other Volunteers

LWML President:	Mary Seiffert	241-9032
Choir Director:	Ramsey Dahl	237-9009
RRLSA Board Representatives:	Pam Grothman	793-6517
	Kim Ternes	205-7101
Financial Secretary:	Beth Gustafson	239-9090